
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Oshkosh Police Department 
 
Date:    March 22, 2013 
Time:  7:30 A.M. 
Contact:  Officer Joseph Nichols 

(920) 236-5742 
 

Subject:   Suspicious Person Update - Identified 
 
 
The Oshkosh Police Department has been in contact with the subject who was reported 
on Thursday, March 21, 2013 as a possible suspicious person posing as an alarm 
employee in the 400 block of W. New York Ave. in Oshkosh.   
 
The subject called and spoke with the Oshkosh Police Department on Thursday 
evening.  The male subject said he was checking on previous customer accounts in the 
Oshkosh area.  The alarm company confirmed the subject is an employee for them and 
the citizen was contacted and advised of this information.   
 
The Oshkosh Police Department considers this incident closed. 
 
As a reminder to all citizens, if you are not sure who someone is that may be calling at 
your door, you do not have to let that person inside your home.  The subject should have 
some form of identification on them from the company that they are representing.  If you 
feel this is not legitimate, do not let the person into your home.  Contact the company to 
confirm this person is an employee of theirs.   
 
If you have questions in regards to this media release, please contact me.  Thank you.     
  
 
Joseph Nichols  
Public Information Officer 
Oshkosh Police Department  
(920) 236-5742 
 

#### 


